Pilot Grove C-4 School

107 School Street Pilot Grove, Missouri 65276

Ashley Groepper

Superintendent Phone: 660-834-6915 Fax: 660-834-6925 **Lindsay Leonard**

Elementary Principal Phone: 660-834-4115 Fax: 660-834-4401 R. Randall Glenn

Secondary Principal Phone: 660-834-4415 Fax: 660-834-4401 **Janna Lammers**

Student Services Phone: 660-834-4415 Fax: 660-834-4401

Dear Tiger Families:

Pilot Grove is offering in-seat classes as our primary educational platform. Pilot Grove Elementary students may request a virtual learning platform that will work through the Missouri Course Access and Virtual School Program (MOCAP). Junior High or High School students may request a virtual learning platform, which will be provided with accredited courses through our online learning platform--Edmentum or Missouri Course Access and Virtual School Program (MOCAP). Please note that virtual enrollment is not guaranteed, as it will need to be determined what is in the best educational interest of the student. For more information visit: https://core-

docs.s3.amazonaws.com/documents/asset/uploaded_file/949763/MOCAP_Student_Guide .pdf

It is very important to remember that these are not Pilot Grove teacher-led courses. These are computer-based courses that meet state and local guidelines and are rigorous enough to obtain course accreditation. If courses are completed by the expected due-dates, students will complete materials that will provide them continuity for promotion to the next grade level. High School students will earn credits towards graduation.

Those interested in participating in a virtual learning platform may contact Mrs. Leonard, Mr. Glenn, or Mrs. Baer, for more information. For elementary, MOCAP has developed a catalog of virtual online courses for students to work from any Internet-connected computer, available 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Additional information is available at https://mocap.mo.gov/.

Meeting with the appropriate building-level administrator or Mrs. Baer must be done prior to the start of the school year to ensure your student is enrolled in the appropriate courses. If you are unable to attend an in person meeting, we will be happy to visit via telephone conference or via Zoom (online) conference. Please note that virtual education enrollment will last the entire semester and withdrawing before the semester is complete, or returning to on-site education, is not an option and will result in receiving no course credit.

Students must enroll for first semester by Monday, August 16, and for the second semester by December 1, 2021. If you are interested in enrolling in the virtual option, you will need to contact the appropriate building-level administrator or Mrs. Baer to develop the appropriate course schedule.